Grading Rubric Reflection:
Overall, this task has taught us to view grades in the shoes of educators instead of students. There are many factors that go into differentiating between the standard for each individual letter and between different ranging letters. Our group took into consideration the aspects that contributed the most to a fulfilling academic experience throughout this course.
Firstly, the presence of the students in class, posting weekly reflections on discussion posts, and within their own group. What makes a student lose a whole letter, in contrast to losing the value and standard of an individual letter, is, as we collectively agree, failure to meet the standards of being present. For instance, because the course assignments heavily rely on group dynamics, a student should attend group meetings in order to complete vital steps for each assignment, therefore contributing less. However, some things, such as not meeting the required word count in some reflections, may affect a grade from being a minus to a plus. This is because being present is inevitably important for retaining information.
Secondly, quality of work is where students are able to apply what they learned. As a group, we recognize that the course consists of five assignments that require using skills and information learned in class. Our professor has provided steps for every assignment. One thing that can affect a whole grade is failing to complete most of the steps, therefore lessening the quality of the work. It can also indicate that students are unable to make use of all that we learned in class in order to complete the steps. For example, in every assignment, we can recognize the incorporation of AI tools we learned about in class. In the case where a student fails to complete a step that requires the use of a specific AI tool, it could act as an indication that the student has not put in an effort to learn how to use it in class.
However, it is important to state that our criteria for grading revolve around setting standards that ensure effective learning as well as fairness for the students. This is because, as students, we believe that harsh and high standard grading can undermine the very concept of education as it can create a very discouraging and intimidating environment for each student. We, as students, believe that education should achieve effective learning through encouragement and providing a fair chance. For instance, a student may have learned a number of new skills, but because of harsh standards, the grade was not as high. This applies especially to courses that explore new and rising topics. Throughout the course scope and research methods for social science, we explored the rising phenomenon of AI and linked it to research. AI is a newly developed technological system; therefore, its incorporation into a course was definitely a foreign experience. This is why, when approaching grading for such courses, we believe that it is crucial to take into consideration that it may be a first time experience for most students. To sum things up, the grades should express how well the student has learned throughout the semester.
In conclusion, this task was an interesting experience. However, some challenges we faced included focusing on and dwelling on small details that affect grades. As a group, we tried very hard to pay attention to detail in order to attempt to perfect our grading criteria. Although we found it to be quite frustrating at times, in the end, it was definitely a good exercise that we believe every student should experience at least once. 


